Dear Friends and Families,
    
 I traveled to Washington this week with VOICES Board member Tom O'Dea, my husband Frank Fetchet and VOICES Communications Director Oliver Longwell to attend the 9/11 Public Discourse Project hearings focused on reform in the CIA and FBI. Many of the intelligence reforms recommended by the 9/11 Commission regarding information sharing and other issues still have not been instituted, and we hope the hearing, and the media coverage that followed, was a call to action for these intelligence agencies.  We will keep you updated on the progress of reforms at the CIA and FBI on our website. 

While we were in D.C. we met with Senator Susan Collins’ (R, ME) staff to discuss Homeland Security priorities and establish a way to communicate VOICES activities.  We met personally with Rep. Jane Harmon (D, CA), and with several House of Representatives offices - Peter Hoekstra (R, MI), Duncan Hunter (R, CA) and Chris Smith (R, NJ).  The Congressional meetings were focused on the issue of modifications to the limit the Director of National Intelligence’s ability to shift resources.  We who updated us on negotiations to strike the amendment. This week we were very active in raising awareness of transfer issue on Capitol Hill and are satisfied at the deal struck yesterday between DNI John Negroponte and Rep. Hunter which protected Director Negroponte’s ability to independently shift intelligence assets as needed. Our efforts to inform Congress and the media, which included an open letter to the House Intelligence Committee and press statements, prove that Voices can effectively play a part in curtailing behind the scenes turf battles that compromise Homeland Security. 

But these attacks underscore the challenges facing the new Director of National Intelligence as he begins his tenure. These issues are the subject of the second 9/11 PDP hearing, which we will attend in D.C. next Monday. We look forward to an informative session and an opportunity to advocate for public policy reform for prevention, preparedness and recovery. We believe, as the 9/11 Commissioners do, that a strong and independent DNI is necessary for reforming our nation’s intelligence services. We will continue to defend his office, and, of course, will keep you updated. Please read our Legislative Update below for more information, and check in to our website for regular updates.
Warm Regards,

